## Lesley Griffiths AC / AM Y Gweinidog Llywodraeth Leol a Busnes y Llywodraeth Minister for Local Government and Government Business



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-397 Ein cyf/Our ref LG/01813/13

William Powell AM
Chair Petitions Committee
Ty Hywel
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff CF99 1NA

committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

October 2013

Thank you for your letter of 3 October concerning the Living Wage Advisory Group.

I have recently written to Advisory Group members to inform them work on the Living Wage in the public sector was being referred to the Workforce Partnership Council (WPC). WPC accepted the reference at their meeting on 30 September.

As the body which brings together public sector employers and trade unions in Wales to consider public sector workforce issues, the WPC is the most suitable forum to progress the Living Wage in the broader context of other workforce priorities.

I am currently exploring options for the wider community of organisations which have an interest in the Living Wage to feed into the work of the WPC as it develops.

Lesley Griffiths AC / AM

Y Gweinidog Llywodraeth Leol a Busnes y Llywodraeth Minister for Local Government and Government Business